## WHITMAN: A CURRENT BIBLIOGRAPHY

- Allen, Gay Wilson. "Whitman's 3 for 1984: Zweig, Grier, Poet's Corner." The Long-Islander, 147 (31 May 1984), 19.
- Anderson, Quentin. "When the Singer Found His Song." The New York Times Book Review, 6 May 1984, pp. 1, 43-44. [Review of Paul Zweig, Walt Whitman: The Making of the Poet.]
- Aspiz, Harold. "'Intestinal Agitation.'" The Long-Islander, 147 (31 May 1984), 19.
- Asselineau, Roger. "Vive le Leaves of Grass." *The Long-Islander*, 147 (31 May 1984), 20.
- Black, Stephen A. Review of Daybooks and Notebooks, and Randall A. Waldron, editor, Mattie: The Letters of Martha Mitchell Whitman. West Coast Review, 13 (October 1978), 62-63.
- Cherno, Melvin. "No Student Response." The Long-Islander, 147 (31 May 1984), 19.
- Ciardi, John. "John Ciardi on Walt Whitman." Program: Poets on Paumanok: Ciardi and Whitman. Huntington, New York: Walt Whitman Birthplace Association, 3 June 1984, p. [2].
- Folsom, Ed. "Whitman in 1984: An Ongoing Answer to Newspeak." The Long-Islander, 147 (31 May 1984), 18.

Freedman, Florence B. "David Goodale (1910–1983): A Tribute." Walt Whitman Quarterly Review, 2 (Summer 1984), 40–41.

------. "Is Whitman With Us?" The Long-Islander, 147 (31 May 1984), 18.

- French, R. W. "Whitman: Ahead of Our Time." The Long-Islander, 147 (31 May 1984), 17.
- Gershenowitz, Harry. "Two Lamarckians: Walt Whitman and Edward Carpenter." Walt Whitman Quarterly Review, 2 (Summer 1984), 35-39.
- Gregory, Dorothy M-T. "Celebration of Nativity: 'Broad-Axe Poem.'" Walt Whitman Quarterly Review, 2 (Summer 1984), 1-11.
- Grier, Edward F., Editor. "From Whitman's Notebooks." *The Long-Islander*, 147 (31 May 1984), 20.
- Hauptman, Robert. Review of Walt Whitman Quarterly Review. Library Journal, 109 (August 1984), 1432.
- Hindus, Milton. "Whitman Behind the News." The Long-Islander, 147 (31 May 1984), 20.
- Hollis, C. Carroll. "Emerson, Whitman, and Poetic Prose." The Long-Islander, 147 (21 June 1984), 15.

-. "Whitman and '1984."" The Long-Islander, 147 (31 May 1984), 19.

53

- Hutchinson, George Bain. "American Shaman: Visionary Ecstasy and Poetic Function in Whitman's Verse." *Dissertation Abstracts International*, 44 (April 1984), 3066-A. [Ph.D. thesis, Indiana University, 1983. 315 pp.]
- Kalaidjian, Walter Barron. "Gathering in the Far Field: The Aesthetics of Contemporary Midwest Regionalism in Theodore Roethke, Robert Bly, and James Wright." *Dissertation Abstracts International*, 43 (September 1982), 802-A. [Ph.D. thesis, University of Illinois, 1982. 218 pp.]
- Lahr, John. "Walt Whitman." In his Automatic Vaudeville: Essays on Star Turns. New York: Alfred A. Knopf, 1984, pp. 188–198. [Whitman "prompted a cult of identity which, stripped of its spiritual trappings a century later, had its apotheosis in . . . stardom."]
- Loving, Jerome. "Whitman: Down but Not Out in Paris and London." The Long-Islander, 147 (31 May 1984), 19.

———. Review of Paul Zweig, Walt Whitman: The Making of the Poet. Walt Whitman Quarterly Review, 2 (Summer 1984), 42–44.

- McNamara, Eugene. "'Crossing Brooklyn Ferry': The Shaping Imagination." Walt Whitman Quarterly Review, 2 (Summer 1984), 32-35.
- Morsberger, Robert E. "The 'Me' Generation Would Appall Whitman." The Long-Islander, 147 (31 May 1984), 17, 18.
- Orlov, Paul A. "Of Time and Form in Whitman's 'Crossing Brooklyn Ferry." Walt Whitman Quarterly Review, 2 (Summer 1984), 12–21.
- Pincus, Robert L. "A Mediated Vision, a Measured Voice: Culture and Criticism in Whitman's Prose." Walt Whitman Quarterly Review, 2 (Summer 1984), 22-31.
- Shafer, Chris. "What Whitman Means to Students in 1984." *The Long-Islander*, 147 (21 June 1984), 15.
- Tapscott, Stephen. American Beauty: William Carlos Williams and the Modernist Whitman. New York: Columbia University Press, 1984. xii, 267 pp. Cloth, \$27.50; paper, \$12.50. [To be reviewed.]
- Warren, James Perrin. "Whitman in the Year of Orwell." *The Long-Islander*, 147 (31 May 1984), 20.
- White, William. "About Walt Whitman." *The Long-Islander*, 147 (2 August 1984), 13. [On Whitman as businessman.]

. "Another Whitman Letter to Jeannette Gilder." *Walt Whitman Quarterly Review*, 2 (Summer 1984), 51.

————. "Editorial: Walt Whitman and Today's World." *The Long-Islander*, 147 (31 May 1984), 12.

. "What Would Whitman Think of the Indy 500." *The Long-Islander*, 147 (21 June 1984), 15.

, editor. "Walt Whitman Supplement: 165th Anniversary of Birth." *The Long-Islander*, 147 (31 May 1984), 17–20. [Contains 13 essays, listed by author, above.]

Whitman, Walt. "From Notebooks and Unpublished Manuscripts." Antaeus, 52 (Spring 1984), 184–213. [Excerpts from Edward F. Grier's edition of Notebooks and Unpublished Prose Manuscripts: "Pictures," "[Dante] Spring of '59," "A Visit to the Opera," "To the American Young Men, Mechanics . . . "]

Oakland University

WILLIAM WHITE

*Errata:* "The Celebration of Nativity: 'Broad-Axe Poem,'" by Dorothy M-T. Gregory, in WWQR, 2 (Summer 1984), contained an error in the notes. Note #21 on p. 11 was incorrect, and notes #22 and #23 were omitted. Here are the correct three notes:

21 By twentieth-century standards, phrenology is considered a popular pseudo-science of the 19th century; in its own time, however, phrenology was taken seriously by many scientists and educated people. It professed that the mind is composed of independent faculties, which were localized in different regions of the brain. The degree of each person's endowment of each faculty could be determined by an examination of one's cranium. Whitman had a phrenological examination by Lorenzo Fowler in 1849, which showed a high degree of endowment in most of the faculties. Whitman published his phrenological chart five times starting with an anonymous review he published in *The Brooklyn Daily Times*, on 29 September 1855. See, also, Edward Hungerford, "Walt Whitman and His Chart of Bumps," *American Literature*, 2 (January 1931), 350–384, and Arthur Wrobel, "Whitman and the Phrenologists: The Divine Body and the Sensuous Soul," *PMLA*, 89 (January 1974), 17–23. For a detailed history of phrenology, consult John D. Davies, *Phrenology, Fad and Science: A 19th-Century American Crusade* (New Haven: Yale University Press, 1955).

22 Whitman must have understood this because in post-1860 editions he removed his "shape" (that of the man) from the train. In doing that, he also reinforced the significance of the woman as an idealized embodiment of the spirit of the United States.

- 23 I suppose the pink nipples of the breasts of women with whom I shall sleep will taste the same to my lips,
  - But this is the nipple of a breast of my mother, always near and always divine to me, her true child and son. (p. 250, stanza 6)

The above stanza from "Clef Poem," another 1856 poem, was removed from post-1860 editions of *Leaves of Grass.* "Clef Poem" has, in fact, undergone considerable transformation since its first appearance. Reduced to half of its original length and retitled "On the Beach at Night Alone," it no longer allows us to see the symbiotic aspect of its original inspiration. Consult *Leaves of Grass: A Textual Variorum* for the step-by-step changes between the first and the final form of this poem (pp. 241-242).